
Trinity Cluster Faith Formation Commission 
February Minutes 
 
The regular meeting of the Trinity Cluster Faith Formation Commission was held on 
February 16, 2017 at 7:00 pm at the parish offices in Monona.  In attendance were 
Fr. Nils Hernandez, Stacy Miner, John Winter, Dawn Reardon, DeeAnn McGlaughlin, 
Vickie Breitbach, and Mike Erickson. 
 
The meeting began with a Lectio Divina of the Gospel for the 7th Sunday in ordinary 
time (Mt. 5: 38-48).  Discussion followed about what was seen, what was heard, and 
what needs to be done to follow in accordance with Jesus and his message in this 
Gospel reading.   
 
The Faith Formation Report was discussed as given by the director.  Lots of progress 
is being made. 
 
Fr. Nils shared a calendar of Lenten Education Opportunities, which includes the 
Twelve hours of Eucharistic Adoration to be held on March 15, along with several 
other opportunities.      
 
Fr. Nils shared an NCYC fundraising update.  Nearly half the funds are raised at this 
point.  The Shamrock Shuffle is the next big fundraiser, which is March 19.  Possible 
opportunities to raise money while RAGBRAII is in the area were also mentioned.     
 
Totus Tuus will be held in the cluster the week of July 24-28.  A discussion was had 
about finding host families for the leaders.  Fr. shared that the cluster has received a 
grant help defray some of the costs of the program as well.   
 
A closing prayer was said. 
 
The next regular meeting of the Trinity Cluster Faith Formation Committee will be 
held on Thursday, March 16 at 7:00 at the cluster offices. 
 
 
 
Faithfully submitted, 
 
Stacy Miner 
 


